
           Hyrum City 
                             M a y  2 0 1 5 - N e w s l e t t e r 

Mayors Message – Summer is almost here.  

There are many things to do where we live. 

The candy cabin will open June 2nd.  Cabin hours 

will be Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Saturdays from 12 

noon to 4 p.m., until school starts in the fall.  Come 

see what a general store in the 1860’s would have 

been like and buy candy you used to enjoy as a 

kid. 

We have beautiful parks.  Occasionally we have 

vandalism in them.  If you observe anything of this nature, we hope 

you will report it.  We want everyone to enjoy our parks!  

The Cache Valley Unplugged program provides a summer full of fun 

activities for children and their families.  Elementary school children 

will receive a lanyard at school with instructions.  Anyone is welcome 

to participate.  Additional lanyards can be obtained at the Cache 

Chamber of Commerce and Visitor’s Bureau.  You can learn more 

about the program at www.cachevalleyunplugged.com. 

We have had a mild winter and not as much snowpack in the 

mountains as we would like.  Please use water sparingly.  If you feel 

someone is abusing their water privileges, please call the City Office, 

or email and the problem will be looked into.  Abuse of watering may 

result in loss of watering privileges. 

I hope everyone has a great summer! 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 

 

Special Thanks – Special thanks to the Hyrum City Youth Council 

for their donation to the Hyrum City Parks Department.  The money 

donated was used to purchase a basketball standard for Salt Hollow 

Park. Thanks again to the Youth Council for helping make the parks 

more enjoyable this summer. 

 

Home Energy Savings Program – The Home Energy Savings 

Program is available to Hyrum City electric customers who are 

participating UAMPS energy partners through Hyrum City.  Home 

City Offices 

83 West Main 

245-6033 

Hours: 

Monday - Friday 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

After Hours Emergencies: 

Electric 881-0563 

Water 994-0582 

www.hyrumcity.com 

Court 

83 West Main 

245-0114 

Hours: 

Monday 

12 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

Tuesday 12 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Arraignments 4 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Wednesday – Friday 

1 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

Library 

50 West Main 

245-6411 

Hours: 

Monday 10 a.m. – 7 p.m. 

Tuesday – Friday 12 p.m. – 7 p.m. 

Saturday 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Museum 

50 West Main 

245-0208 

Hours: 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 

12 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Saturday 

10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Senior Center 

695 East Main 

245-3570 

Hours: 

Monday – Friday 9 a.m. – 2 p.m. 

Animal Control 

245-9060 

City Shop 

90 North 100 West 

245-6481 

Emergency 

911 

Non-Emergency Dispatch 

753-7555 

Fire Station 

245-7634 

City of Logan - Environmental 

716-9755 (garbage) 

Post Office 

245-6071 

Sewer Plant 

245-3123 

Hyrum State Park 

245-6866 

 

http://www.cachevalleyunplugged.com/


Energy Savings offers cash incentives to customers who purchase 

energy efficient appliances and lighting fixtures from participating 

retailers. 

 

Why buy energy efficient appliances?  Get cash back when you 

purchase a qualifying clothes washer, refrigerator, dishwasher, room 

A/C unit, water heater, or lighting fixtures.  Plus you’ll save money on 

your energy bill year after year, and help the environment! 

 

Ensure your eligibility by checking www.smartenergy.uamps.com or 

call 1-888-365-1558. Applications will be handled on a first-come, first-

served basis until program funds are depleted.  Applications are 

available at the Hyrum City Office. 

  

Message from the Sewer Department – As I drive through 

town I see sewer lateral clean outs sticking out of the lawns and 

ground.  A few years ago the city enacted a code where new 

construction is required to put a trace wire along the buried pipe 

work and up to the surface outside the house.  The clean out is to be 

housed in an 11” by 17” sprinkler box for easy access.  This will allow 

for the trace wire to be hooked to a locater to be able to tell 

direction and depth.  More importantly it allows for fast easy access 

to pipe for cleaning and or unplugging of the pipe.  Most sewer plugs, 

happen in the house or the line from house to the city mains in the 

street.  The home owner is responsible for maintaining and plugs in 

this area.  The other cleanouts can be cut down to ground level.  (For 

cleaning purposes it would be helpful to have them accessible)  

There is nothing I know of more inviting to children than to drop rocks 

into a vertical pipe in the ground, thereby plugging it.  Please keep 

cleanouts, especially the closest to the house accessible for 

cleaning.   

– Kevin Maughan, Sewer Superintendent 

 

Library News – With the construction of the new city offices 

going on, we would ask that parents be aware of the safety of their 

children and encourage them to stay away from the construction 

site.  We also ask that patrons remember although doors may be 

open the library hours are the same.  Monday 10:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m., 

Tuesday thru Friday 12:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m., and Saturday 10:00 a.m. 

to 3:00 p.m. 

 

May story time for 3-5 year olds will be held May 19th, 20th, 21st and 

22nd.  The theme for the month is “Fun in the Sun.” Sign-ups begin on 

May 1st.  You may call the library or come in to sign your child up.  This 

will be the last regular story time until September since our summer 

reading program will begin in June. 

 

 

May 

2015 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 

May 2 

Museum Reception 

Hyrum City Museum 

10:00 a.m. 

 

May 7 

Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

May 14 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

May 21 

Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

May 25 

Memorial Day 

City Offices Closed 

 

Memorial Day Event 

Hyrum City Museum 

10:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

 

May 30 

Hot Wheels & Hot Dogs 

City Square 

10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

Mayor & City 

Council Members 
Mayor Miller              245-5501 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

 

Councilmembers 

Scot Allgood             245-5887 

sallgood@hyrumcity.com 

Jared Clawson              764-3531 

jclawson@hyrumcity.com 

Martin Felix             245-3765 

mfelix@hyrumcity.com 

Paul James             245-4695 

pjames@hyrumcity.com 

Aaron Woolstenhulme    245-3651 

awoolstenhulme@hyrumcity.com 
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Mark your calendars for May:  

 4 How to Apple Class, 11:00 a.m. 

  Movie Day & Popcorn, 4:00 p.m. 

 11 How to Kindle Class, 11:00 a.m. 

 15 Teen Movie Day & Popcorn, 2:00 p.m. 

 18 How to Android Class, 11:00 a.m. 

  Chess Club for all ages & abilities, 4:00 p.m. 

 25 Library Closed – Memorial Day 

 

BAM! POW! READ! with us this summer as we celebrate “Every Hero Has s Story”.  We will be 

kicking off our Summer Reading Program June 1st at 6:30 p.m. at the Hyrum City Square.  Come 

dressed as your favorite Super Hero, and sign up for summer reading, enjoy bounce houses, 

climbing wall, giant slide, special treats and more! This will be your first opportunity to receive 

a brag badge while participating in the Cache Valley Unplugged Program.  The Summer 

Reading Program is for the entire family.  Programs and prizes all summer long. 

 

Congratulations to two of our library aide, Makel Drollinger and Abbey Barney upon their 

graduation from Mountain Crest High School this month. 

Senior News – We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon 

excluding Thursdays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch. The cost is $3. ALL 

seniors are welcome.   

 

Mondays – Pool & Quilting. 

Tuesdays – Games, 12:30 p.m. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m. 

6 Mother/Daughter/ Sister 11:30 a.m. “All That Glitters is not Gold.” Lunch and 

program by Teresa Jones & Debbie Ditton. Please RSVP by April 30th. 

13 Pianist Aaron Lewis. 

20 Singer Lorie Pulotu. 

27 The Derr Guys. 

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch.  

7 Quilt Show in Salt Lake City. Cost $15 for gas & ticket. Sign-up early. 

14 Sweet Peas Ladies Club. Sack Lunch, movie & popcorn. 

21 Overnight Road Trip – stop by for more details. 

28 Farmington outlet/mall trip, Smith & Edwards, and lunch. 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m.   

May 

 11 Board Meeting, 1:30 p.m. 

 12 Tip Class 

 18 Advisory Board Meeting, 1:00 p.m. 

Museum News – You are cordially invited to the museum on Saturday, May 2nd at 10:00 

a.m. for the grand opening of our new reception area complete with public research station! 

Join us as we honor the former Lion’s Club officers and the family and friends of Norma Miller 

for their donations, which made the public research station and reception area possible. Take 

some time to explore the resources available in our new public research station, learn about 

summer volunteering opportunities, check out the features on our new website, and interact 



with our new exhibit on the Northwestern Shoshone Indians. We want to extend our sincere 

thanks to the Lion’s Club and the Norma Miller family for their support of the Hyrum Museum. 

Our Back in Time children’s activity this month will be a gardening activity on May 19th, 20th, or 

21st from 2:00-2:30 p.m. Bring your child(ren) to learn a little agricultural history, plant a flower, 

and have a treat. Sign up is preferred. 

If you have friends or family visiting Memorial Day weekend, bring them to visit the museum. 

We will be open normal operating hours from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. on Saturday, May 23rd 

and will also be open for a special event on Memorial Day, Monday, May 25th from 10:00 a.m. 

to 1:00 p.m. 

Finally, if you haven’t already added Hot Wheels and Hot Dogs on Saturday, May 30th on your 

calendar, be sure to. The event is on the city square and runs from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

We are pleased to announce that there will be two grand prize drawings this year---a fourteen-

foot square trampoline donated by Skywalker Trampolines and a laptop computer donated 

by Stevens Henager College of Logan---so be sure to enter the drawings! It will be a really fun 

day and there will be many interesting activities, so be sure to come.  

Hot Wheels and Hot Dogs Event Schedule:  

9:00 a.m.  Car registration and vendor set up 

10:00 a.m.  Car show starts 

Food, drinks, and treats for sale 

Vendor booths open 

Cache Valley Unplugged activity starts 

Prize drawing tickets available 

1:00 p.m.  First round of prize drawings 

2:00 p.m.  Hyrum history lecture by Ken Godfrey in the Civic Center  

(Books will be for sale and there will be a signing following the lecture) 

4:00 p.m.  Car awards presented 

Grand prize drawings! 

Hyrum City 2015 Queen Pageant – Congratulations to the following girls who were 

chosen to represent Hyrum City for 2015: Chantel Savage, Tia Hemmert, Tia Torrie (Queen), 

Kaitlyn Prasek, and Aspen Nielsen. 

 


